
 

 

 20th February 2023 
 
Dear Parents / Carers, 
 
We hope this message finds you well. We are excited to welcome your child in Year 10 back after 
their half term break and we are thrilled to announce our Physical Education (P.E) provision for this 
spring 2 half term. 
 
Please see below the schedule for P.E lessons this half term: 
 
Feb 21st: Conflict Resolution 
Feb 28th: Mental Health 
March 7th: Fire Safety 
March 14th: Mental Health 
March 21st: First Aid part 1 
March 28th: First Aid part 2 
 
Our first session on Conflict Resolution will include warm-up exercises, basic balance, basic law, how 
to escape from a wrist grab, conflict de-escalation, use of voice and surroundings, and basic knife 
defence. 
 
These sessions will be delivered at school by an external organisation called "Safe and Sound" and 
supervised by a team of Mulberry UTC staff, including myself. These sessions will take place on 
Tuesdays from 1.30 pm. 
 
As communicated in the last half term, we kindly remind you that all students must attend each P.E 
lesson in full P.E kit, including shorts, jogging bottoms, t-shirt, sweater, and trainers. 
 
We are proud to provide your child with this valuable opportunity and look forward to continuing to 
provide similar experiences for our students at Mulberry UTC in the future. 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 

 
Julia Kibela-Purnell 
Assistant Principal 



 

 

  
 


